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MANAGEMENT BULLETIN #355
DATE:   
 November 30, 2009
TO:         
 LAA and LTOS development staff, and other related persons

 working with the Rental Housing Support Program
FROM:   
April Lasker


    
Manager, Rental Housing Support Program

RE:         
Household recertification response 
This Management Bulletin is to inform you of a clarification in policy regarding the process and documentation required for termination during a recertification of income.
Additional documentation and notification is needed for households that refuse to sign verification documents needed to process an annual recertification of income.
This bulletin will also be posted on IHDA’s website and available either through searching the website or listed in the RHS Program section.
Changes to related documents: Compliance Manual:

     Section 6: Household Eligibility and Income Verification Process; Part H
Reason for change:  To clarify procedures for termination of a household during a recertification for refusing to sign verification documents and to ensure that households are adequately notified of the termination.
Detail of change:  When a household participating in the RHS Program approaches their anniversary date, which begins recertification, and refuses to sign forms related to the recertification, the household is terminated from the RHS Program.  Any agency that is terminating a household must give the household a 30 day notice that the assistance will be terminated, and include information on the circumstances for the termination.  This notice should be completed and sent to the household no less than 30 days before the recertification anniversary date. In addition, the agency must provide adequate documentation to IHDA, proving the refusal.  The documentation must show conclusively that the household will not sign the forms and participate in the recertification process.  Households who have been terminated from the RHS Program because of a refusal to participate in the recertification process and would like to again participate in the RHS Program, need to reapply and follow the same process as any other applicant.
A household that has not communicated with the processing agency regarding the recertification in an adequate timeframe, which differs to openly refusing to sign documentation or participate in the recertification, will move into a Transitional Contribution period.  Those households will receive a 30 day notice of the change before their anniversary date.  More detail regarding procedures related to non-communication and late response from a household can be found in the RHS Program Compliance Manual in Section 7, Part B related to late household responses.
If you have any questions, please contact the Rental Housing Support Program Manager

at 312-836-5200.
